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From the Town 

All information must be received by July 20th, 

2017 to be included in the August 2017 issue of                            

The Talk Of The Town.  Prices for                            

advertising a business: 

$10– Business card size.       $30– Quarter page ad.      

$60– Half page ad.                      $120—Full page ad.                                                      

Local programs & announcements are not 

charged.  However, you must have a                                   

Balgonie Post Office Box # to advertise. 

Send all items to :                                                               

balgonienewsletter@sasktel.net 

No later than the 20th of each month. 

IMPORTANT DATES                                 

TO REMEMBER: 

July 1st—Canada Day Festivities.  See page 4. 

July 10th—Council Meeting,  

                    Balgonie Chambers 6:15 p.m.  

August 12th & 13th—Shrine Of Our Lady Lourdes.    

August 14th-18th—SonQuest.  See page 12.                       

August 18th—St Joseph’s Annual Golf Classic and Dinner.                               

September 7th—Dance Registration.  See page 22. 

E-BILLING 

FOR THOSE THAT HAVE 

SIGNED UP FOR E-BILLING, 

PLEASE NOTE THAT THE 

UTILITIES BILLS WILL BE 

SENT OUT BY JULY 4th.  IF 

YOU DO  NOT RECEIVE 

YOURS, AND YOU HAVE 

SIGNED UP, PLEASE CALL 

OUR OFFICE AT                   

306-771-2284. 

Box 310, 129 Railway St.  

Phone:  306-771-2284   Fax:  306-771-2899 

E-mail:  townofbalgonie@sasktel.net 

Emergency Number:   

306-535-4235 

 

REGULAR OFFICE HOURS 

9:00 to noon and 1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m.  
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To Report  burnt out street lights, please contact SaskPower. 

You can call 1-888-757-6937 or go online to http://www.saskpower.com 

Big Loraas Bin is dropped off at the Transfer Station the 1st Friday of each new 

month. 

REMINDER:                                         

Garbage and Recycling  Carts  are  to  

be put out on the street at 7am, and 

brought in after  garbage or recycling 

collection  is  complete.  If carts are 

damaged  before or after these hours,                                    

homeowners are responsible                         

for the charges. 

TOWN COUNCIL MEETINGS                                      

are open to the public.  They are regularly scheduled 

on the  2nd and 4th  Mondays of every month starting                                           

at 6:15 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the                                 

Balgonie  Administration Building.            

Council meetings are scheduled for                   

July 10th   ***Dates may be added.                

Check websites for postings*** 
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We’re Blessed! 

Andre & Lauren Cayer of                     

Edenwold—announce the birth of 

a little girl Tuesday May 2nd, 2017.  

Veronica Ann Rachael, weighing 8 

pounds, 12 ounces.  A sister for 

Anika, Lochlan an Katriona.        

Grandparents, Juith & Cecil Cayer 

of Balgonie, and Barry & Diane 

Buness of MacDowall. 

Thanks to all whom     
purchased a  garage sale 
package from the library, 

your support is              
appreciated and monies 

will be well used for 
books and story time 

program. 

St Joseph’s Annual Golf Classic and Dinner 

The Knights of Columbus from Balgonie, Pilot Butte and District 

and St Joseph’s CWL are making plans for their annual golf    

tournament that will be held August 18, 2017 at  Aspen Links 

Golf Club, Emerald Park.  Everyone is welcome.  The                   

tournament is a four person scramble.  You may enter a team or 

enter as an individual.  The cost is $100.00 per golfer and golf 

cart and meal are included.  Tee time is 12 noon. The                

tournament is followed by a dinner, prize awards and door           

prizes at St Joseph’s Church Hall, Balgonie. 

Non golfers are welcome to attend the scrumptious dinner for 

$25 and have a chance to win door prizes. 

For more information, to register golfers or to reserve dinner 

tickets contact James Siebert 306-537-0242 or                                         

Orville Corbin 306-771-2650. 

Country Breeze Farm 
Saskatoons for U-pick or                   

I-pick will be available near              

the beginning of July. 
Please call Diana                         

at 306-771-2890                         
for an appointment. 

We are located 12 km NE of               
Balgonie, off of # 10 Hwy or                  

1 1/2 miles south of 
Avonhurst. 

We are also looking for              
pickers for 3 weeks.  We pick 

on Tuesdays and Fridays for 
as many hours as you can 

spare.  We pay $3.50/kg 
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Reminder to Balgonie Residents: 

Vehicles are not to be parked on the street 

for more than 24 hours, except weekends 

and holidays.  If your vehicle is not used   

regularly, you must park it on your own 

property.   

All vehicles stored on your property must be 

licensed and in good repair.  Storage of        

unlicensed and junked vehicles on your 

property are considered to be a “nuisance” 

by Town of Balgonie Bylaws.      
 

Just a friendly reminder that grass 

clippings and branches are not to be 

left in back alleys, put into your     

garbage containers or surrounding 

ditches.  Please bag your clippings 

and take to the designated area at 

the transfer station, and remove    

the bags. 

With the nice weather upon us, it’s 

time to get our yards cleaned up and              

looking beautiful.  Please remove all 

garbage, and unsightly items.       

Keeping grass cut, and weeds to a 

minimal helps to keep the town 

looking nice.   

Yards that are not maintained will be 

sent letters from                                                    

the Town asking to clean them up. 

BE A RESPONSIBLE PET OWNER: 

 Walk your dog on a leash,       

always. 

 There is no off-leash area in the 

Town of Balgonie. 

 Pick up after your dog—bring a  

baggy, pick it up and dispose of 

it.    

 Spay /neuter your pet. 

 License your pet with the 

Town . 

Fines are applicable if your dog is 

found unlicensed, running at large 

or if you fail to pick up after your 

dog.                                                                                

Keep the Town safe and clean for 

all to enjoy. 

The Town of Balgonie would like to 

welcome the Community Safety 

Officers from R.M. of Edenwold 

158.  The CSO’s have been            

contracted to assist the Town of 

Balgonie through traffic and bylaw                          

enforcement.   

We are happy to have them help 

serve our community!   
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Crib Winners June 10, 2017 – 50+ Club 

 

1st (two way tie)                Murray Wagner & Susanne Hunter 

                                             Mike & Maureen Warmerdam 

 

3rd                                        Bob Champion & Shirley Sundquist 

 

24 Hands                            Murray Wagner 

50+ CLUB 

There will be no meeting in July.  Next meeting is August 7th. 
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Help make Balgonie a Safer Place: 

 

If you observe poor community driving choices, please call the RCMP and report the incident to 

them.  White Butte Detachment 306-781-5050. 

If you suspect that the driver is a student at Greenall High School, please call the school at                

306-771-2566, and provide the details of the report to the office so they can look into the situation at 

the school level.  Once you have contacted the school and shared this information please call the 

RCMP and report the incident to them.  

Please report as many of the following details as you have                              

available: 

Name /description/ of the driver. 

Vehicle description:  make, model, color, license plate. 

Date and time of incident. 

A description of the incident, including location.   

Failing to stop at stop sign, driving without care and                           

attention– texting or using cellphones , stunting (doing donuts), 

speeding, driving  etc.   
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Balgonie Dance and Twirl 

2017‐18 Season 

Registration 

September 7th 

7:00 pm‐ 8:30 Balgonie Multiplex 

  

Combo classes for ages 3‐6 (Preschool – Kindergarten, must be 3 as of Dec. 2017 & potty trained) 45mins 

which includes tap and ballet – music & movement.  

The following classes are also available for grades 1 ‐ 12: (interest permitting) Jazz, Tap, Ballet, Baton, Musical 

theatre, Hip‐hop, lyrical (ages 11 and up), and Acro (mats, and tumbling).    

Watch for more info in the August talk of the town.  

BALGONIE INDOOR                                   

SOCCER REGISTRATION 

Online registration will open on 

June 26th, 2017 

Go to www.balgoniesoccer.com 

***Sorry for the late notice, but the league has decided to make registration much earlier this year.*** 
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The TRANSFER STATION is electronically set up to provide our town residents with 

accessibility day or night.  The Town of Balgonie offers these services on site at the 

TRANSFER STATION, but has the added responsibility to ensure that environmental 

regulations are followed.  Municipalities can be fined for burning unapproved items 

and not disposing of things in the manner set forth by the Provincial Ministry of             

Environment and the Provincial Clean Air Act.    

Recently, items have been left at the TRANSFER STATION which are not permitted.  Please 

ensure that you read and understand what items are allowed and not allowed to be left at 

the TRANSFER STATION.  Individuals who leave items which are not allowed will be required 

to clean up the improper disposal, and/or pay charges for the Town to remove the items.  

The transfer station cards can be cancelled at the discretion of the Council of the Town of       

Balgonie.   

  

THE TRANSFER STATION IS NOT A GARBAGE DUMP! 

The Transfer Station is a location where the following items can be left: 

Scrap Metal 

Tree Branches and Grass Clippings (removed from the plastic bags) 

Compostable materials  

Oil and Containers - There is now an oil recycling centre station where you are able to dump 

unused oils and their containers on the south side of the station. 

The first Friday of every month, a Loraas bin is delivered to the transfer station.  This is for 

town residents to use for the items which are too large for the household carts.  Please 

note, this is only to be used by Balgonie residents.  Larger loads due to fence removal,              

renovation etc, should be taken to the Regina landfill. 

If the bins is full or not at the site, do not leave items, take them to the landfill. 

Key cards, which are lost, should be reported to the Town Office.  They will be removed from 

the computer system and a new card will be issued at a cost to you of $25.00.  If you are         

moving, please return the key card to the Town Office.  Diabetes also have clothing bins to 

take donations. 

THERE ARE NEW CAMERAS AT THE TRANSFER STATION.  ANY PERSON WHO 

MISUSES THIS SERVICE WILL BE FINED AND HAVE THEIR CARD PRIVLEDGES 

REVOKED. 
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You are invited to attend this celebration of the Balgonie Overpass on July 20, 2017 at 10:30 

a.m.   Federal, provincial and local dignitaries will be present to help us celebrate this project.     

Everyone will have an opportunity to walk around the bypass and see what it looks like before 

traffic starts to use it.  Come out and get the first look at the work that is completed. 

The Balgonie Youth Committee will be selling cinnamon buns and hotdogs afterwards as a 

fundraiser for their youth initiative. 

Location map, parking and transportation information will be provided closer to July 20, 2017.   

Please check for updates on the www.townofbalgonie.ca or our face book page Balgonie’s 

Talk of the Town closer to the date!   Updated information will also be posted at the Post 

Office and Town Office.   

 

Should there be inclement weather, the event will be held at the Balgonie Multiplex. 

http://www.townofbalgonie.ca
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